
 

 
 
 
 

June 2, 2025 
 
Via Electronic Mail 
C. David Brown, P.G. 
Environmental Program Manager 
Environmental Cleanup and Brownfields 
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection  
Southeast Regional Office 
2 East Main Street 
Norristown, PA 19401 
cdbrown@pa.gov  
 

 

Re:      Response to Email Regarding the Public Involvement Plan 
eFACTS PF No. 881609 
eFACTS Activity No. 60986                
Twin Oaks – Newark 14”-Diameter Pipeline 

 Upper Makefield Township, Bucks County      
 
Dear David: 
 

Sunoco Pipeline LP (“SPLP”) is submitting the attached updated version of the Public 
Involvement Plan pursuant to the email that SPLP received from the Department on May 22, 2025, 
and the call between SPLP and the Department that was held on May 27, 2025.  SPLP is also 
providing a response to each of the comments provided in the Department’s email, as follows: 
 
Department Comment: 
 

1. SPLP indicated the public distribution list would be created. SPLP has already been 
performing activities subject to the PIP; therefore, the distribution list should be completed 
now. The PIP should identify public stakeholders (i.e., government entities and elected 
officials). 
 
SPLP Response: SPLP has developed and begun using a distribution list for providing 
notices through electronic communications to known interested members of the public.  
SPLP will supplement that distribution list by allowing others to sign up for it in person 
at future public meetings and through SPLP’s dedicated website.  As discussed on our 
call, the PIP has been updated to identify the government entities and elected officials that 
will also receive the public notices. 
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Response to Letter of Deficiency 
Public Involvement Plan  
Twin Oaks – Newark 14”-Diameter Pipeline 
Upper Makefield Township, Bucks County  
June 2, 2025 
 
Department Comment: 
 

2. DEP has a 60-day review period for Act 2 Statewide health standard reports. This is a 
statutory deadline. The revised PIP doesn’t account for that. 

 
SPLP Response: The PIP has been revised to reflect DEP’s statutory deadline for reviews 
pursuant to Act 2 and to start the public comment period 15 days in advance of submittal 
to DEP per the discussion on our call. 
 

Department Comment: 
 

3. Act 2 reports have review deadlines. DEP cannot be limited by the PIP to review other 
documents within a specified time period. 
 
SPLP Response:  The PIP has been revised pursuant to our call to remove the reference 
to “PADEP review period ends.”   
 

Department Comment: 
 

4. DEP’s order requires SPLP to respond to comments by the township. We didn’t receive 
responses from you to the PIP comments provided by the township or those by the resident 
task force. 

 
SPLP Response: As discussed on our call, the Department’s April 15, 2025 Letter of 
Deficiency for Public Involvement Plan specifically stated that it incorporated the 
comments that DEP received from the Township and from the resident task force.  SPLP 
received a copy of those comments from the Department, reviewed them, and incorporated 
changes to the PIP pursuant to the Department’s Letter. 
 

 
Thank you, 

________________________________  
   Gus Borkland 
   Sr. Director- Environmental Compliance and Asset Security 

Energy Transfer 




